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I am not the only one to 

poke about in the ground 

looking for the first signs 

of the new shoots- these 

pale shoots are Trillium 

rivale exposed by the 

blackbirds digging.  Now 

that they are exposed to the 

light they will soon green 

up as chlorophyll forms. 

Note the red on the stem of 

the right hand one this 

indicates anthocyanins and 

I presume that this flower 

will have the attractive 

purple red markings. 

 

This time of year is all 

about shoots. 

Here is a small clump of 

Narcissus cyclamineus 
shoots in the same bed - 

their growth is more 

advanced than anywhere 

else in the garden or 

frames. 

This is such an exciting 

time in the garden and I 

can spend hours down looking for signs of the new growth ï I discover something new on every walk. 

 
A few years ago I turned some of the seed frames into one sand bed where I have been sowing various bulb seeds 

directly into the sand - this week I found these Erythronium seeds, which I had simply scattered on the sand, 

germinating. All the seeds I have sown here have been growing well but typically in our garden so are the mosses 

and liverworts -the best way to help control this is to add a mulch to the sand. 



 
Erythronium caucasicum is always the first of this genus to appear in growth and every year it gets chewed by 

pesky slugs and or snails. 

 

 
Fat Peony buds stand out against the light covering of snow. 



 
Evergreen plants of various shapes and sizes provide the structure and they will soon be joined by the mass of 

spring flowering bulbs. 

 
Cassiope fastigiata x wardii and Phyllodoce caerulea grow across the slab path with Chamaecyparis �µ�*�U�H�H�Q��
�*�O�R�E�H�¶ living up to its name in the background. Truly dwarf conifers are not that common but óGreen Globeô is one 

- our plant is now over 40 years old and while I occasionally trim excess growth and the occasional aberrant shoot 

this is how it grows. 


